
	

October 6, 2021 
 
Dear Fellow Crooked Creek Art League Members; 
 
We have so many wonderful speakers and workshops to look forward to 
this year.  Our October meeting is rapidly approaching, and we hope to be 
in person for those that feel comfortable.  We will offer ZOOM as well.  Our 
speaker Sandy Dimke will be presenting “The Elements of 
Composition”.  This presentation will apply to all artists...2D, 3D and 
photography.  I think everyone will enjoy this meeting.  November’s 
presenter is Robert Shaw.  Please check the website for information on Mr. 
Shaw. 
 
A big THANK YOU to JJ Casey, Ruby Deloach and Faye Meetze for 
donating metal and wood racks for public displays!  We look forward to 
putting these to use for the first time during the Chapin Fall Arts Festival, 
October 9th, 2021 from 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. on the grassy knoll across 
from Mt. Horeb Church on Beaufort Street.  We look forward to seeing 
many of you there. 
 
Still Hopes Exhibition is coming soon.  Please go online and register your 
entries.  We look forward to a great exhibit and a wonderful reception on 
Saturday afternoon.  Stay tuned for the details. 
 
Our Juried Show Chairmen, Kay Stallings and Lisa Aberghini, are busy 
planning our Spring show. They would like for anyone that would kindly 
help find sponsors to contact them for information.  If you have a friend or a 
business acquaintance that you would kindly approach about sponsorships, 
it will be greatly appreciated.  Please contact Mary Collette our Fund 
Raising Chair at mcollette99@gmail.com or either of our Co-Chairs(emails 
are listed below) with this info. 
 
As members, we need your financial support and help with setting up the 
show, taking down the show and the reception.  We normally pass around 
a donation sheet and sign up at our meetings.  Since everyone may not be 
in person, this is not going to work as efficiently.  Please email Kay 
Stallings and/or Lisa Alberghini to volunteer.  



 
Ruby Deloach is looking for four(4) volunteers to sign up to bring 
refreshments to our meetings.  She needs November, January, February, 
April and May.  Please email her at rhdeloach@aol.com to volunteer.  We 
hope to be back face-to-face for these meetings. 
 
We had a great time at the Angel Allen workshop last weekend.  I hate that 
so many missed this opportunity.  Sonya has some great workshops 
planned.  Please sign up for the November workshops online.  November 
5th and 6th we have Terry T. Norris presenting “A Dynamic Approach to 
Still Life”. She is agreeable to individuals using acrylics even though her 
expertise is oil.  She welcomes beginners as well as our more talented 
members. 
 
Barbie Mathis is November 12th and 13th presenting “Finding Your Style in 
Fluid Acrylics.  This is a great opportunity to explore a new medium or 
technique for all advanced and beginner artists.  I know you will be glad 
that you participated and will come away with some great new ideas. 
 
Alex Difrancesco is happy to announce that we have received our grant 
payment from the SC Arts Commission.  She is working hard to get more 
grants approved! 
 
Look for the board highlights coming soon.  We will meet on Tuesday, Oct. 
12 this month at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Kay Fox, President 
Crooked Creek Art League 
 

“You can’t use up creativity.  The more you use , the more you have.”   
         Maya Angelou	


